Vicksburg Clinic VICKSBURG, MISSISSIPPI SECTION May 11, 1936. WILLARD H. PARSONS, M. D. F.A.C.S. SURGERY OBSTETRICS MILDRED O'RYAN SECRETARY Dr. Fred W. Rankin, 410-12 Security Trust Bldg., Lexington, Ky. Dear Dr. Rankin: In company with your many friends in this vicinity, I was distressed that you could not remain with us longer, but of course I understood perfectly the circumstances. It was nice of you to go to so much inconvenience to be with us and I want again to thank you for your kindness. Of course I enjoyed your talk greatly. Since the death of Dr. Judd, it is my personal opinion that the mantle of the premiere surgeon of America falls upon your shoulders. I was greatly honored that you consented to participate in our program at Greenville. It is nice of you to invite me to Lexington and I certainly hope to avail myself of this opportunity. With kindest personal regards, Sincerely yours, wx Porand whp-or